## Special Meeting

This Special Meeting of the Planning Board was called on November 17, 1977 at 7:30 P. M., for discussion of extending Rt#9 and Rt. #202 for business purposes.

All members were present with the exception of Patricia Thomas. Mr. Doane had to attend another meeting first but did come in time for discussion.

A letter to Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Herman, North Branch Farmsteads was read and discussed; a suggestion was to change the word, "suggest" to "require". Mr. Henderson's advice will be sought about this.

Discussion about extending proposed zoning ordinance on Rt#9, and Rt. #202 was lengthy. Should we consider parts of #9 for business or extend to the border line. Should we use power line on westerly side as a natural boundary etc.

Harvey Goodwin suggested that the Board do more studying about the possibilities of Route #9 and go ahead with an ordinance extending Rt. #202, also perhaps seperate it into zone 1 and zone 2, and specify a certain % of size. The Board all agreed to this suggestion and that a proposed ordinance extending #202 will be prepared for Town Meeting this year. Lloyd Henderson will prepare a rough draft for us for our next meeting December 8, 1977. Other proposed ordinances will be worked on for Town Meeting, March 1978.

We should prepare and be ready with our defense at our next meeting on December 8, 1977.

Meeting adjourned 9:50 P M

Medied Rusley